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It is my great pleasure to offer genuine congratulations on the inauguration of the Japan Journal of Clinical
Research in Dysarthria. Although this is a large undertaking, there is a clear need for an archival record in the
field of dysarthria in Japan. I am reminded of a proverb attributed to Confucius that summarizes this need,
“the strongest memory is not as strong as the weakest ink.” We plainly know more about the management of
dysarthria than is available in the written literature. This is especially the case, when the majority of what is
available is in English, thus not readily available to clinicians in Japan. Unfortunately, we often rely on the
weak link of memory instead of the much stronger written word. Without an archival record such as this
journal, the best practices may remain unavailable to other clinicians, the clearest research presentations may

be forgotten, and the most promising ideas may be overlooked.

Dysarthria is a complex condition that must be understood at many levels including the pathophysiology, the
properties of speech production, and a variety of psycho-social issues. Thus, a variety of disciplines must
contribute to our understanding of the condition. Without this journal, research will be spread across many
fields and the information dispersed in many journals. Because the readership of these journals is usually not
entirely familiar with the issues pertinent to the field of dysarthria, reports about dysarthria are often
introductory or superficial. A focused journal allows important conversations to take place among experts in
the field. The journal will also have other important groups of readers. It will also provide educators and their
students access to important information to allow them to understand the historical evolution of the field.
Finally, this journal provide clinician “just in time” access to information needed to support their clinical

practice.

Let me close by saying that as a field, we have a responsibility to convert information into a written form that
is available to researchers, educators and clinicians. This journal will provide information that is broadly
available across both time and geography. I am very confident that the field of dysarthria in Japan will change

because of your effort. I wish you all the best in this essential undertaking.
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